
Welcome to The Brief
                                Welcome to the latest issue of The Brief, our newsletter designed to keep you 
                             updated on what’s happening at your Virginia Law Foundation.

Here are a few things you might have missed:

•	 The Virginia Law Foundation’s second GoFundMe Charity Campaign focuses on part  

	 of our three-pronged mission to promote and enhance legal education in Virginia.  

	 Learn more or contribute on our GoFundMe Charity campaign page. 

•	 Online Bundle Sale: Save up to 55% on live-interactive webcasts and on-demand  

	 online seminars and satisfy ALL your MCLE requirements without the need to travel 

	 anywhere! 12 credits for $429, 8 credits for $348, and 4 credits for $199. Plus, get a  

	 free one-volume book of your choice with the purchase of a 12-credit Online Bundle! 

	 Learn more.

•	 Small Firm Discount: For a limited time only, lawyers in private practice law firms of  

	 1-5 attorneys may use the coupon code SMALLFIRM at checkout to take an additional  

	 25% off our already reduced prices for 12-, 8-, and 4-credit Online Bundles.

•	 Virginia Law Foundation Fellows Jonathan P. Harmon (Class of 2017)  

	 and Susan M. Pesner(Class of 2004) were honored as  

	 “Leaders in the Law” by Virginia Lawyers Weekly.

•	 New Products Available! The Virginia 

	 Law Foundation Online Store: From 

	 t-shirts and sweatshirts to mugs and 

	 face masks, you can now help us support 

	 Virginia’s not-for-profits in need — and 

	 look GREAT while doing so! Net proceeds 

	 from all purchases fund our annual  

	 grant allocation.

•	 Just published: The 2020 edition of 

	 Virginia Family Law: A Systematic Approach and the 2020-2021 edition of  

	 A Guide to the Rules of Evidence in Virginia.

Enjoy this issue of The Brief and thank you for supporting your Virginia Law Foundation.
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Fellows Spotlight: 

Introducing Three Fellows from the Class of 2020

Tara A. McGee is the County Attorney for Goochland County in 

Virginia. She received her B.A. from James Madison University, a 

Master’s in Public Administration from Virginia Commonwealth 

University, and her J.D. from the College of William and Mary. Tara has 

served on the Nominations Committee of the Virginia State Bar and is 

the Past President of Local Government Attorneys of Virginia. 

LeRoy F. Millette, Jr., is a Neutral at The McCammon Group and a 

senior justice of the Supreme Court of Virginia. He received both his 

B.A. and his J.D. from the College of William and Mary. In addition to 

his long judicial career, LeRoy has served on the Board of Governors 

Section on the Education of Lawyers for the Virginia State Bar.  

Christine Mougin-Boal is a Partner at Laurel Brigade Law Group in 

Leesburg, Virginia. She received her B.A. from Colgate University and 

her J.D. from St. Johns University. Christine has been very active in 

the Virginia State Bar and the Loudoun County Bar Association. She is 

also a Past President of the Virginia Women Attorneys Association. 

Learn more about the 2020 Fellows Class on our website.

Purchase Multiple Virginia CLE® Publications  
and Save Up to 40%

Written by Virginia lawyers, judges, and law professors and 

edited by our professional publications staff, Virginia CLE® 

publications provide ready access to Virginia law and practice 

for practitioners of all levels of experience and for a broad 

range of client matters. Most books include pleadings and 

other forms, many in customizable electronic format. 

Mix and match across practice areas to fit your practice. There is no limit to the number of books 

you can purchase, including multiple copies of the same book. Discounts apply to all books in all 

formats; they do not apply to seminar materials. Discounts cannot be combined or applied 

retroactively. Use coupon code BUYMORE at checkout. 

View all Virginia CLE® publications by practice area.



Featured Story: Virginia CLE® Volunteers
Since its inception, the educational division of the Virginia Law Foundation, Virginia CLE®, has 

provided lawyers with high-quality seminars on the topics you need to stay informed and up to 

date on the latest rules and trends in any practice area. These programs are made possible by 

volunteer faculty who are highly respected in their fields and willing to dedicate their time in 

support of our mission of enhancing legal education in Virginia. 

As 2020 nears its end and the MCLE deadline approaches, we would like to take the time to thank all 

of our volunteers for their help this year. We always appreciate our volunteers and would 

particularly like to express our gratitude for their generosity this year, as they were able to help us 

overcome the challenges presented by the COVID-19 pandemic. 

“We are incredibly thankful to our volunteer faculty who have continued to offer their considerable 

time and expertise to provide these wonderful programs – despite the changes and upheaval the 

pandemic has caused to their own legal practices and lives,” said Rich DiMeglio, Senior Director of 

Seminars. “We are so grateful for the faculty’s flexibility with our new procedures and continued 

willingness to teach and participate in these great programs. We also appreciate all the attorneys 

who have stuck with us and learned how to receive now, in many cases for the first time, their CLE 

credits through our webcast and telephone programs.” 

When it became necessary in mid-March both to close down our Charlottesville studio and also to 

convert all our remaining 2020 live on-site programs to webcast/telephone programs, our faculty 

and staff were faced with a number of challenges. Hundreds of customers who had already signed 

up for on-site programs were notified of the format changes. Programs had to be rescheduled and 

reformatted to be presented virtually – full-day seminars that had only ever been held in person 

were particularly affected. We also had to adapt our technical capabilities to conduct all these 

programs remotely and work with the faculty to optimize their presentations for this format. 

The Virginia CLE® publications department and our volunteer authors and editors similarly faced 

challenges due to the outbreak of COVID-19 this spring. Our volunteers have persevered and we 

have been able to publish several new editions this year so far, with more still to come. Solving 

technical issues and scheduling conflicts, in addition to balancing day-to-day life and their work 

obligations, they have continued to meet deadlines and produce high quality work on important 

topics. 

“Virginia CLE® publications rely upon the generosity of our authors. Despite their own professional 

responsibilities, each year they contribute their time and talent to help us provide Virginia lawyers 

with valuable resources to assist them in their areas of practice,” said Valerie Gooch, Virginia CLE® 

Director of Publications. “We are grateful that our authors have continued to stand by us this year 

through the many challenges presented by the COVID-19 pandemic. We are tremendously thankful 

for their continued hard work and dedication during these challenging times.” 

Virginia CLE® would like once again to thank our customers, volunteers, and staff for their flexibility, 

understanding, and assistance in overcoming the challenges that have arisen from the pandemic. 

We are all in this together and we appreciate your continued support as 2020 draws to a close.



CLE Spotlight
By choosing Virginia CLE®, you are also supporting nonprofits that help legally 
underserved Virginians.

Upcoming Seminars, Approved for Live-Interactive Credit

October 26: Tom Spahn on Conflicts of Interest

October 27: Ethics Update for Virginia Lawyers 2020

October 27: Essentials of Adult Guardianship Petitions

October 29: Essentials of Drafting Trusts in Virginia

October 30: 9th Annual Avoiding Legal Malpractice Seminar 2020

November 5: Essentials of Effective GAL for Incapacitated Persons Representation

November 5: Essentials of Medicare and Medicaid

November 6: 41st Annual Construction Law and Public Contracts Seminar 2020

November 9: School Law: COVID-19, First Amendment, and Non-Discrimination

November 10: The Future of Jury Trials: How the Coronavirus Epidemic May Change  
Online and In-Person Trials and Jury Selection

November 11: Negotiating the Acquisition or Sale of a Business Using a Stock Purchase 
Agreement (SPA)

View all upcoming seminars

Trending Online Seminars, Available 24/7 On Demand

46th Annual Recent Developments in the Law 2020: News from the Courts and 
General Assembly (Individual sessions available)

36th Annual Advanced Family Law 2020 (Individual sessions available)

38th Annual Real Estate Practice 2020

50th Annual Criminal Law Seminar 2020 (Individual sessions available)

Best Practices in Civil Discovery in Federal and Virginia State Courts

Law Firm Technology and Ethics: The Lawyer’s Duty of Technological Competence 
Under Rules 1.1 and 1.6

Ethical Obligations Regarding Social Media: No Reason to Be Anti-Social (Media)

Ways to Avoid Legal Malpractice Claims and Ethics Violations

The Greatest Legal Ethics Seminar Ever Taught, Featuring Jack Marshall and John May

Litigation Ethics

View All Online Seminars, Available 24/7 On Demand.

Virginia CLE® Online: We Deliver.



Thank you to all who have donated in 2020 so far!
David N. Anthony 
Michael Armstrong 
Bruce & Kim Bernstein 
Greg Bishop 
Susan H. Brewer 
Andrea L. Bridgeman 
Daniel S. Brown 
Benjamin M. Butler 
Hon. Manuel A. Capsalis 
F. Andrew Carroll, III
Claude D. Carter 
James L. Chapman, IV 
Michael SJ Chernau 
John V. Cogbill, III 
Consumer & Employee  
   Rights Law Firm 
Hon. B. Waugh Crigler 
Mark V. Crowley 

Kimberly Daniel 
Jack & Carol Daugherty 
Hon. John J. Davies, III 
John G. Dicks 
Richard S. DiSalvo
Elizabeth Claire Dorsey 
Thomas A. Edmonds 
Eugene M. Elliott, Jr.
Cheshire I’Anson Eveleigh 
Hugh M. Fain, III 
Karen M. Field 
Freddie Mac
Jeanne F. Franklin 
Ethan J. Friedman 
Deborah C. Gaglio 
Lisa C. Germano & Lawrence Lawless
Hon.Yvonne Steenstra Gibney

Andrew H. Goodman 
Allen C. Goolsby, III
Reno S. Harp, III
Adam Nelson Harrell, Jr. 
Sheila C. Haughey 
F. Warren Haynie, Jr.
Catherine Crooks Hill 
Hirschkop Family Fund 
Jon D. Huddleston 
Cynthia E. Hudson
Robert W. Hughes 
Michael & Brenda HuYoung 
Stephen A. Isaacs 
Herbert Jones
Hugh J.M. Jones, III 
Phyllis C. Katz
Cambrai Kirk

C. Breckenridge Arrington, Jr. 
Irving M. & Rhona Blank 
David P. Bobzien
Andrea L. Bridgeman 
Robert P. Buford 
John R. Fletcher 
Karen A. Gould 
Jon D. Huddleston 
Michael & Brenda HuYoung 
John E. Lichtenstein

Angelica D. Light 
Christopher M. Malone 
Carroll & Darrel Tillar Mason 
James V. Meath 
Kenneth B. Montero 
F. Anderson Morse 
G. Michael Pace, Jr. 
Thomas C. Palmer, Jr. 
Joseph P. Rapisarda, Jr. 
Gant & Fran Redmon

Michael L. & Linda F. Rigsby 
Mark E. Rubin 
Hon. Jane Marum Roush 
Douglas P. Rucker, Jr. 
William L. Schmidt 
George W. Shanks 
Hon. Paul F. Sheridan 
Frank A. Thomas, III 
Betty A. Thompson 
John L. Walker, III 

The Rule of Law Society
The Virginia Law Foundation Board of Directors established the Rule of Law Society to 
acknowledge individual donors who have given $5,000 or more over their lifetime.

Your Generous Investment in the Foundation Matters 
With your help, we can go further than ever toward making sure every Virginian has meaningful access to 

justice. Every dollar of your donation goes directly to our annual grant allocation.

Thomas C. Brown, Jr. 

Stephen D. & Susan H. Busch 

Hon. Manuel A. & Carole Capsalis

Jeanne F. Franklin

John A. C. Keith

Estate of Ken McFarlane Smith

David A. & Helen L. Penrod

W. Scott Street, III

Jay M. Weinberg

The 1974 Society
The Virginia Law Foundation Board of Directors established the 1974 Society to acknowledge 
individual donors who have given $10,000 or more over their lifetime.

Continued



Anonymous
Arlington Collaborative Law 
Reginia Benjamin 
Howard Birmiel 
Candace Blydenburgh 
Robert Bray 
Andrea L. Bridgeman 
Graham K. Bryant 
Winston Burks 
Jack Burtch 
F. Andrew Carroll, III 
Matthew E. Cheek 
Surayyah Colbert 
B. Stephanie Commander 
C. Richard Cranwell
Hon. Richard Cullen  
Mary Hayes Cullinan 
Kimberly Daniel 
Melissa Dart 
Donna DeLoria 
Kevin Dillon 
John Echols 
V. Anne Edenfield 
Cathryn Evans 
Matthew Fay 
Jeanne F. Franklin 
T. Wayne Gray 
Puneet Hans 
Glenda K. Harnad 
Christine Hissong 
Helivi L. Holland
Melanie Hubbard
Jon D. Huddleston 

Janet James 
Archer Jones 
Barbara Joynes 
Jean Kelleher 
Christopher Kirkpatrick 
Debra Kleinhample
Detlev & Melissa Knabe 
Melinda Lewis 
William Linka 
Darrel Mason 
Deborah Matthews 
Julie McConnell 
Robert W. McFarland 
C. Scott McMullan 
James McNider 
C. Kailani Memmer 
Stacie Merriam 
Linda Merritt 
Monica T. Monday 
Teresa Moore 
Lynne Morris-Wilson 
Margaret Nelson & Bill Phillips 
David Neumeyer 
Charles O’Donnell 
Lee & Susan Osborne 
Sharon Pandak
David A. & Helen L. Penrod 
Susan M. Pesner
Oliver “Trip” Pollard 
Anita Poston 
Debra Prillaman
Rixon C. Rafter 
Bruce Rheinstein 

Robert Roomian 
Carina Roselli 
Aubrey J. Rosser Jr. 
Victoria Roth 
Nichole T. Rustin 
Shafeek Seddiq 
Beverly Seng 
Joseph M. Sharnoff 
Jane R. Stafford
Elana Strom 
John Tarley 
Heather Thompson
Lisa Kurtz Tully 
Thomas Vierbuchen 
Jennie Waering 
K. Michele Walters 
Gail Warren 
L. Watrous 
Ed Weiner 
Raymond M. White 
Sabina Wighington 
Carmen Williams 
Cranston Williams
Lynne & Brian Wilson 
Kurt Wolfe 
Julie McConnell & Gerald Zerkin

We make every effort to maintain 
accuracy in our donor listing. If you 
suspect an error, please email  
vlf.info@virginialawfoundation.org.

Thank you to all who donated to our GoFundMe Campaigns

Paul M. Mahoney 
John D. McGavin
Claire Scott McMullan 
Merck Foundation 
Stacie Merriam 
Thomas & Robin Miller 
Hon. LeRoy F. Millette, Jr. 
Lynne Morris-Wilson 
F. Anderson Morse 
Christine Helen Mougin-Boal
Sean F. Murphy 
William G. Murray 
Sharon D. Nelson 
Stephen E. Noona 
Northern Virginia Estate  
   Planning Council 
John M. Oakey 
Brian M. O’Connor 

Stephen D. Otero 
Christine Reilly
Karen H. Richards
N. Pendleton Rogers 
O. Randolph Rollins
Jane Marum Roush 
Barbara Milano Keenan &  
   Alan E. Rosenblatt Charitable Fund 
Mark E. Rubin 
Douglas P. Rucker 
M. Pierce Rucker, II 
John Simek & Sharon Nelson 
Thomas G. Slater, Jr. 
Edward R. Slaughter, Jr. 
George A. Somerville 
Rhysa G. South
Keith Spence 
Robert Spencer 

Theo K. & Craig Stamos 
Hon. Diane McQuade Strickland
Sean Murphy 
Hon. Shannon L. Taylor 
Virginia Association of  
   Community Managers
Jennie Waehring 
Gail Warren 
Jay M. Weinberg 
Stanley P. Wellman 
Richard M. Wexell 
Anne Marie Whittemore 
Barbara Ann Williams 
Robert C. Wood, III 
Mary C. Zinsner 
Richard B. Zorn

Continued



About the Virginia Law Foundation
Through the generosity of the Virginia legal community, the Virginia Law Foundation has provided 
over $26 million in grants to support projects throughout the Commonwealth that facilitate access 
to justice, promote an appreciation and understanding of the Rule of Law, and provide law-related 
education in support of these ideals. 

Our Fellows Program encourages civic-mindedness and recognizes excellence in the practice of law 
and public and professional service. 

Virginia CLE® is conducted through the Foundation’s Education Division, and is the recognized 
leader in providing continuing legal education for Virginia lawyers.

Thank You to Our 2020 Annual Dinner Sponsors!

Show those being honored your gratitude and support for their dedication to the legal  
profession, their communities, and the Commonwealth of Virginia by becoming a sponsor. 
Contact Teresa Moore at tmoore@virginialawfoundation.org or 804-648-0112.


